Minutes of the Pedals Meeting held at 7.30pm in the Globe Public House, London Road, Nottingham on Monday, 18th July, 2011.

Present: Hugh McClintock, Susan Young, Andrew Househam, David Miller, Terry Scott, John Bannister, Arthur Williams, Andrew Martin, Roy Wilson, David Easley, Julian Bentley, Helen McCullen, Peter Briggs.

Apologies were received from: Peter Elderton, Peter Osborne.

Rural Rides for All: Helen McCullen attended the meeting to update on progress. 7 out of a target of 12 new volunteer ride leaders have been trained; still need new ride leaders. 
Much of the discussion was around how to publicise the rides more. Facebook page is up and running, including good photos of rides. 5/6 articles in Nottm Post + other publicity, but these don't seem to have resulted in many new riders. 
A few leaders have successfully promoted their own rides. Planning two particular rides of different types in August to be given more publicity. This should give an indication of what brings in new riders. 
Word of mouth appears to be important; some bike shops thought programme had closed because there were no booklets. Pedals volunteers can take responsibility for particular bike shops to keep them stocked with leaflets. 
Helen is using links with Sustrans and Erewash Valley Bike Club; Andrew suggested also Framework Bike Club. Cycling for health riders are interested in shorter community rides, Murat Basaran is continuing to organize these, working under Ridewise banner for next 3 months. 
There is a lack of rides offered for the period July to September. It needs more than just web site to advertise rides successfully. Suggestion that email list of new rides once a month would be useful. 
Data on rides coming back from ride leaders has been patchy; quite a large proportion of ride leaders are not on email, so follow up is time-consuming. 
Some Pedals members offered to follow up with those ride leaders that they know by phone.

Actions for further discussion at next management group meeting: investigate more use of written publicity; using links with other groups to widen publicity for individual rides. 

Matters Arising from the minutes of June, 2011.

a) GNBR feedback:  A meeting will take place later in the summer to include planning for next year. 

b) City council have been awarded Local Sustainable Transport Fund funding – including ongoing Ucycle in FE Colleges, etc.

c) Pedals website now has facility for comments on new City Charge Card cycle hire / loan project; also for Erewash trail.

d) Trowell Road cycle lane – to be raised at next CDG. Hugh to get Sustrans contact to help follow up.

Feedback from recent Meetings attended by Pedals representatives.

GNTP Cycle Forum – additional comments welcome; Jane Urquhart is looking into possible trial of bikes on trams for line 2. This is common elsewhere in Europe. Peter B followed up a no. of issues with Darren Southern of EM Trains; Peter will follow up again. What came out of their cycle survey?

Kentag proposed tram route walk – Andrew M reported: width under M1 is OK, except maybe for horses; still issue of converting greenway to tram and cycle route; backing from Steve Barber is useful for cycle interests.

Peter Briggs reported back from Broxtowe Transport Group – Highways Agency are going ahead with A52 scheme despite needs of vulnerable users. Also lots of issues on tram route that will need arguing at meetings when contracts are settled (probably in September). Hugh offered to come to any relevant meeting. County council ignored professional highway planners in issues such as ASLs.

Susan is keeping in touch with group in Lenton – which has discussed again issue of cyclists on pavements.

Membership Update: We have not had many new members recently; Peter Elderton reported (via Hugh) 6 new members since the AGM; not many compared with previous years. 
Agreed to be more pro-active in getting new members to sign up at stalls. Andrew M suggested this as a discussion for a future meeting when no speaker is here. Peter E is following up the poor rate of renewal of existing members. 

Finance Issues: update Andrew M is following up a Direct Debit from Lloyds account to AA set up in error. Balance in accounts are healthy; suggestion to do a stall at Victoria Markets in run up to Xmas; Action to discuss at September meeting; Murat also interested in using Vic Mkt. To publicise community bike rides. Andrew M to make initial contact with Vic Mkt manager.

Future Pedals Meetings: David Easley to approach speaker about Cycle Streets mapping for October meeting. 

Stalls 3 issues: who to co-ordinate stalls now that Dave Clark has stepped down; also where to store; alteration to marquee, Dave M to find out supplier of eyes, ropes, etc. on Lenton Boulevard. Agreed to keep a list of stock and a system for replenishing leaflets.

Autumn Newsletter – would be good to announce AGM; also include appeal for particular help, e.g. storage of stall materials, if not sorted by then.
Cycle facility and other traffic management matters

a) Bar Lane: Double yellows to be installed in Aug, unless there are objections.  Andrew Martin agreed to send in comments to City Council in Hugh’s absence on holiday.
b) Winter maintenance of cycle routes: appeal to send further suggestions to John Lee

c) Wollaton Vale, etc. 80 cm wide cycle lanes; David Easley asked for comments. 
Agreed on balance that these should not be supported; there are also other related issues such as cycle lanes blocked by parked cars; alternative argument is that it is important to put in cycle provision even where the road is too narrow for a full width lane. 
Good discussion to be taken up at a future meeting.

b) Erewash Valley Trail: Unclear who is responsible for design, e.g. Guidance on width of A-frames (in Derbyshire part of EVT); Peter B to follow up with Steve Fisher of Broxtowe BC and Broxtowe Transport Group?
Pedals Website: David E suggested putting large docs on Google Docs with a link from our site; Agreed for David E to discuss options with Larry for dealing with the urgent capacity issue.
Appeal for people to contribute more FAQs; as many members as possible to look at website and give feedback as to what is important or what needs improving. 
Hugh to check links to Rural Rides from Pedals website and follow up.

Misc items and AOB 
Andrew M raised issue of improving life experience for John Wilson in nursing home in Ruddington; encouraged co-ordination of visits which Hugh McClintock and Dave Miller (and also Lawrence Geary) now regularly make.
Cyclenation Forum emails: Hugh is willing to pass on more information to those who want it; 
CycleStreets have been awarded money from Geovation for a campaigners' toolkit – encourage response to campaigners' toolkit by 24th July. David Easley agreed to submit a Pedals response in Hugh’s absence on holiday.
The meeting closed at 10.00 pm.

